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        Minutes of     October 15, 2013     
        Date Approved          Nov. 19, 2013 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
October 15, 2013  
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen 
  Member  Clare Gorman  
  Member   Christopher Baez 
   
Also present: Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – September 17, 2013    
Item #2    90 Yonkers Avenue      New Sign  
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes September 17, 2013   
Member Baez motioned to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2013 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Gorman and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0. 
 
 Item #2  90 Yonkers Avenue      New Sign 
Mr. Michael Santoliquido, of San Signs & Awnings, representing “Tuck’d Away Bar & Grill” presented a 
new sign and a new awning.   The existing frame will be recovered with the new awning and the frame 
will be painted to match the awning color.     The color of the awning is crimson red, fire resistant 
sunbrella and the lettering will be white.  The letter size for “Tuck’d Away” is 10 inches.    “BAR & GRILL” 
will be in a white ban with red letters.  The letter size for “BAR” is the  “B” is 7 inches and the “AR” is 6 
inches.  The letter size for “GRILL” is the “G” is 7 inches and the “RILL” is 6 inches.  Because the sidewalk 
slopes down, Mr. Santoliquido does not recommend an arm sign, therefore in lieu of an arm sign, Mr. 
Santoliquido proposed a second sign to be placed at the corner of the property above the window.     
This sign will be made of  MDO material measuring  48 X 18 inches .   It will have a red background with 
“Tuck’d Away Bar & Grill” in white 6 inch vinyl lettering.   
 
Discussion took place regarding the design of the awning.  Some suggestions were to change the font 
type, stretch the lettering to cover more of the white ban and possibly make the letters bolder.    
 
Applicant was asked to return next month with several different options for the new awning. 
 
Applicant agreed to return next month  
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 19, 2013   at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm. 


